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What do you think Jesus' first words were when God raised him from the dead on that very first Easter Sunday                 
morning?  Perhaps he said, “Oh my goodness, did I oversleep?  Or “Dad, can’t I sleep just 10 more minutes?”                      
Or ''Where is everyone?”  All my silliness aside, the Gospels tell us there was no human person to welcome Jesus back 
from the dead that first Easter.  Mark’s Gospel tells us that three women, Mary Magdalene, Mary the mother of James, 
and Salome, went to the tomb just after sunrise to anoint Jesus’ body with burial spices, and not to greet Jesus as their 
risen Lord. 
 

It seems none of the disciples believed Jesus would be raised from the dead.  The longer version of the Gospel of Mark, 
which is not usually thought to be original to the Gospel, reminds us that none of Jesus’ disciples were really expecting 
him to be raised from the dead.  In fact, Mark makes a point of telling us the disciples did not believe it.  Verse 11 says, 
“they would not believe”.  Verse 13 says, “they did not believe”.  Verse 14 says, “they had not believed”.  This is               
important because now we know the original disciples who knew Jesus personally were not so different from us. 
 
Most of us don't possess a vibrant resurrection faith just because Easter appears on our calendars.  Life is too full of 
hardship and distractions to such faith.  This was true even for those who knew Jesus, who spent most days with him, 
and who even heard him predict his suffering, death, and resurrection.  The events of those last days, seeing Judas  
betray Jesus, witnessing police arrest him, and watching from a distance as he was tried, harassed, beaten, crucified, 
taunted, dying, dead, and buried, were simply too much for their faith.  In their minds, Jesus was dead, and death is 
always permanent. 
 

However, the Lord just kept coming back.  He appeared to Mary and to Peter, he appeared to two people on the road to 
Emmaus, he appeared to ten more disciples, and he even appeared to a tardy Thomas, who was absent the first time he 
appeared to the disciples.  The Apostle Paul reports Jesus appeared to more that five hundred believers, and then finally 
on the road to Damascus also appeared to Paul, this time after Jesus had ascended to heaven.  It is the risen Lord             
himself who overcame the disciples lack of faith in the angelic proclamation, “He has been raised; he is not here.” 
 

Two thousand years after the fact, people will gather in churches on Easter Sunday 2024 to sing 
the good news that Jesus Christ is risen today.  Like those original disciples who saw, touched, 
and shared fellowship with the risen Lord, we too count on the Lord himself to overcome our 
doubts.  Therefore, I encourage you to look for the risen Lord Jesus to show himself to you as 
you read your Bibles, as you say your prayers at home and attend public worship, as you receive 
the gift of his real presence in Holy Communion, and as you give and receive love to and from 
people as the church, the body of Christ. 
 

These are places where Jesus has promised to come alongside you and be present in your lives.  
However, you may discover faith in the resurrection in other important places too.  Look for Jesus 
as the sun rises at the beginning of a new day and darkness gives way to light.  Look for Jesus as 
winter turns into spring and barren trees suddenly have leaves.  Look for Jesus in the confidence 
of a dying man who knows without a doubt where he is going at his time of death.  Look for            
Jesus in the faith of a blind woman who on her deathbed sees a door and knows with all her 
heart the Lord is on the other side. 
 

Finally, look for Jesus in the struggles and challenges of your life.  When sin is haunting you, illness is hurting you, 
things in life are harming you, or someone you dearly love has died, Jesus has promised to keep coming back to help 
you and give you hope.  In fact, no matter what difficulties you face, Jesus has said, “I will be with you always to the 
end of the age” (Matthew 28:20) and “all things are possible” (Mark 10:27).  It is through such words of encouragement 
and encounters with the risen Jesus that resurrection faith is born, sustained, and thrives.  Christ is risen!  He is risen 
indeed! 
 

     You are in my prayers, 



The Easter Season 
 
On Christmas, we celebrate the Incarnation – that God became one of us, a hu-
man being, at the birth of Jesus.  During Lent, we focus on the cross, Jesus’s 
crucifixion and death. 
 
However, at Easter, we rejoice in the empty tomb and the resurrection of Jesus.  
Easter is the day Jesus rose from the dead after being crucified and buried in a 
tomb.  When the tomb is empty on Easter morning, we see the risen Jesus has 
indeed conquered sin and death.  Had Jesus not risen from the dead, the world 
would have seen him as just a prophet or teacher instead of who he is: the Son 
of God, the Christ. 
 
Jesus’ resurrection is the reason we know his name today.  It’s the foundation of 
all Christianity. With his death and resurrection, Jesus has opened God and heav-
en to all people.  Because of Easter, we know that no matter what sufferings we 
experience, what sins we struggle with, or what ways we encounter death, God 
is always with us.  
 
Easter is everything.  

 

 
Chicago Folk in the Easter Season 

 
The season of Easter includes 7 Sundays including Easter Sunday – March 31.                 
April 7, 14, 21, 28, May 5 and 12 are also Sundays in Easter.  This year during 
those six Sundays, we will resurrect an old friend, our Chicago Folk liturgy.  
Please join us for Sunday worship in April and the first half of May to enjoy this 
beautiful contemporary worship setting. 
 
The fourth Sunday of Easter is a special week.  It is Good Shepherd Sunday.  It is 
the day we gather around Psalm 23 and John 10, and we say, “I just wanna be a 
sheep!” 
 

 
Final Thoughts about Lent 

 
Wednesday Lenten worship was amazing with great attendance even the week the 
public schools were on break.  Thank you for your consistency and faithfulness. 
 
Thank you to everyone who wrote in our Lenten Devotional Book.  Even after 11 
years, the stories and reflections you continue to share are treasures to all who read 
them. 
 
Thank you for the food pantry donations.  You can still help by collecting canned fruit 
and vegetables, canned soups, noodles and sauce, boxed meals, cereal, and desserts. 
 
Thank you for the Lutheran World Relief donations.  You can still help by collecting 
bars of soap, 52 by 27-inch bath towels, toothbrushes, combs, and fingernail clippers. 

 



Mission of the Month 
 

The Mission of the Month for April will go toward our 17 youth who are heading 
to New Orleans for the National Youth Gathering.  We will be gone July 13-22.  
Part of this experience includes Oceans of Fun – a waterpark in Kansas City, the 
Civil Rights Museum in Memphis, and the ocean at Gulfport, Mississippi.                      
Of course, the jewel of the trip is the Youth Gathering in New Orleans on                    
July 16-20.  Every coin and  dollar given at our Noisy Offering each Sunday and 
Wednesday will be directed toward this effort. 

 

 
Feed My Starving Children   

 

Our Greater Grand Forks MobilePack event is April 26-28.  We are fundraising to pack meals for hungry 
children, and in April we pack these meals.  This year we will pack over 320,000 meals.  Our goal as a 
community is to raise around $95,000, and so far we have $59 ,947. 
   
So far at ULC, we are fundraising for this service event in these ways:  

· Noisy Offerings at worship (January, February and March)  
· Lenten Coin folder money (A quarter a day in Lent)  
· ULC Endowment Fund awarded FMSC gave a $3,000 grant   
· Chocolate chip cookies at fellowship was Sunday, March 17 

   
Remember every 25 cents pays for one meal for a hungry child in our world.  A generous donation of $25 
provides 100 meals, and $100 provides 400 meals.  

 
Our ULC packing times are Saturday, April 27: 9:00-11:00am and 3:00-5:00pm. 

 
 
 

Worship Assistants 
We are wondering who would like to serve as worship assistants at our Sunday and Wednesday worship 
services.  Paula Cox has been doing this for some time on Wednesday and has done an amazing job.  Are 
there others out there who would like to serve the church in this way on either a Sunday or Wednesday?  
If so, please talk to Pastor Tom or call the church office.  Once we get some names, we will schedule a 
meeting for interested parties to start serving. 
 

New Member Events  
 
We have scheduled two New Member events, Wednesday, April 24, 6pm, 
and Sunday, April 28, 10:00am.  If you would like to become a member of 
our ULC family, or you know someone who would, please call the church  
office, or speak with Pastor Tom.  There will be a New Member Orientation 
on Tuesday, April 23, 6:30pm, in the fellowship hall.  We will also host a  
potluck meal after the new member event on Sunday, April 28.  Please bring 
a dish to share. 



 
 

Sunday Morning Adult Class 
“Mark and its Historical Context” 

This year at worship, we are reading from the Gospel of Mark.  After Easter,                    
Pastor Gary Graff will be leading us in an adult class called, “Mark in its           
Historical Context”.  This class will start on April 14 and run through May 12.  
Please join Pastor Gary at 8:45 in the lounge each week at 8:45am.  Please 
note, there is no adult class on April 7. 
 

 
 

Thursday Morning Bible Study 
“So You Know That You Have Eternal Life” 

The next Thursday morning Bible study will be from the first letter of John.  
Later in his life, John writes a letter to 7 churches which seeks to guide them 
on their journey through life, reminding them they are heading toward               
eternal life.  Along the way, John addresses such issues as sin and                      
forgiveness of sin, Christ and anti-Christ, light and darkness, the love of God 
and loving other people, and much more.  Please join us at 9:30am,               
Thursday, April 4, in the fellowship hall, as we begin this new Bible study. 
 
 

 
WELCA Bible Study 

“Scripture and Nature: Teachers of Faith – Food” 
Our topic in April is “Food: Daily bread for the health of the world”.  Most of us hunt,           
harvest and forage in grocery store aisles.  We’ve forgotten the ways our food first 
comes to us – from fields, flocks, forests, and farms.  Considering our relationship with 
creation and our faithful stewardship of the earth means paying attention to the ways we 
eat.  We’ll see how stories of food in scripture offer us ways of faithful eating that are                  
responsible, celebratory, and delicious. Locust and wild honey, anyone?  Please join us 
Friday, April 5, 10:00am, in the lounge. 
 

 
 

Calling All Men 
“King David Wants to Build God a House” 

Calling All Men to our next Saturday morning Bible study on King David.  In this 
story, David sees the nice house he has and wonders if he might build God a 
nice house too.  God has a rather surprising and fascinating answer.  Please 
join us at 8:30am, Saturday, April 20, in the fellowship hall for delicious               
breakfast pizza, great conversation, and our Bible study.   

ULC Adult Education in April 



Confirmation in April 
 
There are numerous things to keep in mind as we bring our confirmation year to a 
close: 
 
1. Those of you who completed all 6 weeks of the Confirmation Lent Pack – way to 

go!  You can expect a small gift in appreciation of your effort very soon. 

2. Complete your 10 worship notes for the year.  Some of you are done and have 
even done more than 10.  Some of you have ways to go.  Pastor Tom has your 
totals. 

3. Complete your mentor work as soon as possible and bring your folders to church or even better to 
confirmation class and give them to Pastor Tom. 

4. After Easter, all ULC regular classes will begin meeting again Wednesday, April 3, and Sunday, April 7.  
Our year end pizza party will be on Sunday, May 19. 

 
 
 

Paul and Bonnie Cox Scholarship 
 
We are now receiving applications for our fourth annual Paul and Bonnie Cox Scholarships.  These are 
awarded to any person seeking post-secondary education.  The deadline for applications is May 1.  We 
likely will award 2 $500 scholarships, although some years we have awarded a few smaller scholarships 
as well.  Applications are available in the church office and will eventually be mailed out to our 12th grade 
students.  The scholarship committee will meet and hope to have an announcement to make by June 1. 
 
 

ULC Mission Endowment Moment 
Our next meeting is May 7, which means April 23 is application deadline for a grant request.  If you have 
an idea for a special project or you know someone who would, please contact the church office for a 
grant request form.  Please direct any questions about grants or contributing to the Mission Endowment 
to one of our Endowment Committee members.  They are Mike Juntunen (president), Colette Iseminger 
(Secretary), Kevin Meyer (Treasurer), Curt Hanson, Cindy Strom, and Pastor Tom Colenso. 



Youth News 
We are going to New Orleans!  The National Youth Gathering is less than 4 
months away.  We know now we are also going to Oceans of Fun in Kansas 
City, the Civil Rights Museum in Memphis, the Gulf of Mexico in Gulfport, as well 
as the gathering from July 16-20.  Here is the list of youth and adult chaperones 
who are making this adventure.  Please pray for us! 

 

Cooper Barendt Gretta Gebhard Stella Palm     Brooklyn Strom 
Henry Bonn              Emma Haskamp      Caleb Reynolds        Ellery White 
Talen Bursinger         Maddy Hess             Kylie Schmaltz          Amy Fiala 
Aidan Fiala               Sydney Johnson      Blake Solberg            Candice Palm  
Claire Fiala               Brynn Moen             Brynn Solberg            Brian Strom 
 

Youth Serving Cinnamon Rolls Sundays in April 

Our ULC youth heading to New Orleans for the youth gathering are serving cinnamon rolls every Sunday 
in April.  They are available to you for simply a free will offering. 

 

Sponsor-a-Youth or Sponsor-an-Adult Chaperone to New Orleans 

We have 17 youth and 4 adults heading to New Orleans this summer for the ELCA National Youth                   
Gathering.  We are looking for people to serve as their sponsors.  What does this involve? 

· You will be prayer partners.  Please pray for them between now and the youth gathering in July, 
and they will be instructed to pray for you. 

· Your name, along with your youth will be publicized on our youth board and in the Echo so the 
congregation will be able to pray for you and whoever you are sponsoring. 

· We will bring pieces of our youth gathering back for you.  This is a fun and mysterious part of this 
relationship – we will bring back some of what we experience for you. 

· We will have a post youth gathering event, and you will have a special place in that event as peo-
ple who made extra effort to help us to get there. 

 
The cost to be a youth sponsor is $100.  You can split this up and two people can sponsor one person, or 
you can choose to sponsor one person yourself.  All these funds will be used simply to help us raise                 
money to make this adventure possible.  Thank you for considering helping us!  This will be a good                  
experience for you, there is no doubt about it.  If you sponsor someone you do not know, we will make 
sure and introduce you to them! 

 

Youth Gathering Rummage Sale 

We are having our first rummage sale at ULC since 2019.  On Saturday, May 4, from 
8:00am to 3:00pm, we will be open for business with all kinds of items for the                
community to purchase.  We will also have an early bird special from 7:00 to 8:00am.  
People can get into the rummage sale early for $3.  All proceeds raised will go toward 
the youth gathering. 

We are receiving items for this sale beginning Sunday, April 21.  Please let us know if you have items,  
especially large ones, that you need help moving, and we will help you.  If you must have items picked up 
before then, please call Pastor Tom at church and we will see what we can do.   We will also be looking 
for ULC people to help us with this sale. 

 

Youth Gathering Meeting 

We will have our next youth gathering meeting on Sunday, April 7, at 6:30pm.  We will prepare for the 
rummage sale and see what other fundraisers we need to plan.  Youth, please turn in any money you 
have from past fundraisers, particularly the chocolate sales.  If you have not made your final payment 
toward the gathering, please do so as soon as possible. 



Financial Update 
 
Thank you for all your offerings and contributions to ULC in 2023, and certainly for your 
ongoing generosity in 2024.  At the end of February our general fund balance was short 
$2,867. 
 
We also are still receiving High Five Funds, which means that some people are giving $5 extra a week to 
give ULC a “high five” for the ministry we all do here together.  It’s a little cheesy, but also an effective 
way to raise a few extra dollars.  Last year we raised an extra $1,450.  That’s 290 high fives.  Could we 
maybe do more this year?  Of course we can! 
 
We have received our Blanche Evenson gift from the Community Foundation.  Blanche’s gift to us this year 
is $5,643. Thank you, dear Blanche, for your yearly gift. 
 

 
 

       Wheels to Worship 
 

We are at the point where we are wondering who out there is looking for 
rides to worship.  Twin City Motors fixed a brake issue on our church van 
(Thank you, Cliff Coss for donating that), and we are looking into putting our 
ULC logo and church name on the sides and maybe the back of the van.  
Please give us a call at the church office if you would at times like to partici-
pate in our Wheels to Worship.  This means we are asking who would like a 
ride to worship on either Sunday or Wednesday, and who might like to be 
drivers for this ministry as well.  We hope to begin this ministry this spring. 
 

 
 
 

Remodeling Update 
Things are progressing well.  Here are some updates from last month: 

· We have now had most of our new lighting installed in the narthex 
and hallways.  Check out the new lights in the ceiling tiles, and 
please note that the perimeter lighting in the narthex is now LED 
lights without ballasts. 

· There are still a couple of spotlights we need to pick out so they can be installed on the ceiling in 
the narthex near the sanctuary. 

· We are in the process of picking out the color of our new acoustic panels for the fellowship hall.  
They will likely be ordered soon. 

 

Besides these things, there are only small details left like hanging pictures, the youth board, and a coat 
rack; changing out some ceiling panels where there are speakers; and finding a home for the last of the 
“stuff” we have been moving around since December 3.  All that “stuff” is now all located in the youth            
office.  



Wednesday Meals 
Midweek Lenten services are behind us, but we still have Wednesday worship which is preceded by our 
Wednesday meals.  Here are the Wednesday Meals for April: 

 

April 3 – Pulled pork sandwich 

April 10 – Macaroni and cheese, chicken strips 

April 17 – Meatball Subs 

April 24 – Hot Dogs 

 

See you on Wednesday, April 3! 

 

 

University Lutheran Church Directory 
Seanne has printed out the first hard copy of our new directory.  While many 
people are already enjoying the online directory, in April we will have printed 
copies available for you.  We are not charging for this because it is a fairly 
basic publication.  However, a $2 donation would cover our printing charges.  
Please note we will be doing a more complete directory later with activity 
pages and all.  Seanne does have a few adjustments to make before this is 
ready, so stay tuned for an announcement about the directory in your April 
bulletins. 

 

 

ULC Visitation Team 
You are invited to the ULC Visitation Team meeting, Tuesday, April 9, 6:30pm.   
This month we write Easter cards for our homebound and nursing home people.   
Please join us! 

Valley Senior Living Foundation will host the 9th annual “Around Our 
Table” on April 27. Around Our Table supports the Chaplaincy  
Ministry program at Valley Senior Living care communities, providing 
spiritual support to the nearly 550 residents, their families, and over 
850 employees.  
 

 
How can you become involved in Around Our Table? 
· Host a decorated table (8 seats) for brunch at Calvary Lutheran Church on April 27. 
· Purchase an individual ticket for bunch at Calvary Lutheran Church on April 27. 
· Make a donation online to support Valley Senior Living's Chaplaincy Ministry. 
· Bid on quilts and related items in the online silent auction from April 19 to April 27. 

 
Questions? Contact Valley Senior Living Event & Volunteer Coordinator, Kayla Gust at 701-787-7989 or 
email kgust@valleyseniorliving.org  



April WELCA News 
 
Thirteen quilters were busy Saturday at ULC 
for National Quilting Day. Nine quilts were  
finished, more were sewed and tied. These 
quilts will be sent to Lutheran World Relief. 
 

The Spring Salad Luncheon is fast approaching - April 20th. Thank you to all 
who have donated for the raffle. It is so much appreciated. There is still 
time if anyone else would like to donate. Just bring it to the church office.
After Easter, sheets will be available in the narthex to sign up for salads,              
deserts, and baked goods to be sold. Raffle tickets will also be available to 
buy. Set-up for the luncheon is Friday, April 19 at 1:00pm. 
 
There is a WELCA Spring Roundup at Riverbed Farm on April 20th, from                  
10 am to 3 pm. The farm is 3 miles south of Valley City. The event is free 
and open to all Eastern ND Lutheran Women. Child care is available.                 
Unfortunately, this is the day of ULC’s salad luncheon so some people will be 
unable to attend but if you feel inclined to go, information on how to register is in the narthex. 
 
Our next WELCA board meeting will be Monday, April 8th at 6 pm.  
All women are welcome to attend. 
 
Pauline Lileng, WELCA co-president 

WOMEN  
OF THE ELCA 
Purpose  
Statement 
 

As a community of women  
created in the image of God,  
called to discipleship  
in Jesus Christ,  
and empowered by  
the Holy Spirit, 
 

We commit ourselves to  
grow in faith, affirm our gifts,  
support one another in our  
callings, engage in ministry  
and action,  and promote  
healing and wholeness  
in the Church, the society,  
and the world. 

SPRING 
CRAFT 
EVENT 

April 14, 2024 

Joy Circle invites you                  
to join us on Sunday,               
April 14th from 2-4 p.m. 
for a fun craft with Flip 
Flops! All supplies will be                    
provided. Heather Miller 
will lead this event. Treats 
and refreshments will be                
provided. Please sign up 
on the sheet in the                
narthex or contact Shelly 
Meyer, Paula Cox, or             
Patty Olsen.  

  
 

    University Lutheran Church 
                      Women of the ELCA 

 

SPRING SALAD LUNCHEON 
 

Saturday, April 20, 2024 
10:30am-1:00pm 

 

University Lutheran Church 
2122 University Avenue 

 

Salad Buffet (30+ Varieties of Salads) 
Roll, Dessert and Beverage 

Adults -$10.00  Children-$5.00 
 

Bake Sale - Quilt Sale  
Craft Items - Raffle  

 

 



University Lutheran Church Council Meeting 
Joint meeting of former and new council members 

March 12, 2024 
 
Present: LeAnn Barendt, Peggy Burlog, Wayne Burlog, Jay Farmer,                                  
 Jennifer Frederikson, Brad Gunderson. Katie Hess, Ruth Jacobson,  
 Dan Melberg, Kevin Meyer, Candice Palm, Jessi Saylor, Tracy Shimpa,                       
 Dave Solberg, Matt Solberg, and Pastor Tom Colenso 
 
Devotions were read from the new devotional series from the Synod. 
 
Grand Forks Classical Beginnings – Christine Iseminger 

· Home schooling community. Need church home for one day a week, on Tuesdays. 24 days in total 
 over the course of the school year. 

· Tuesdays are a day that should work with the ULC schedule (per Pastor Tom) 
· Just informational session at this meeting; Council will discuss in greater detail next month 

 
Previous minutes from 23 January 2024. Approved 
 
Treasurer’s Report for January and February 2024. Approved 
 
Pastor’s Report:  Most of the new lighting in the narthex will be up and running by Easter. 
 
Old Business: 

· Remodel. Bid for new acoustic panels from Sterling Carpet One. A donation of $10,000 has been made 
towards a total of $13,440. Motion to accept the bid was approved. 

· Hanging pictures. Pastor Tom will determine time to re-hang them and ask for volunteers to help. 
Probably next week. 

· Van. Brake issue was fixed at no cost by Cliff Coss at Twin Cities Motors. What type of wrap should go 
on it? Where will the wraps be located? Samples will be asked for to review at the next meeting. 

 
New Business: 

· Summer Bible Camp Scholarships: tabled until next time. 
· Discussed hiring a cleaning service to clean the bathrooms, kitchen and serving areas once a week.  

One potential option was discussed and will be tried. 
· Formal appointment of Dan Melberg as Treasurer for University Lutheran Church.  
 Moved and approved. 
· Nominating committee; Purpose of the committee is to Identify people for positions at ULC.                     

Need three from the council, in addition to Greg Vandeberg, Lara Dando, and Patty Olsen,  
 who were elected at the annual meeting. Kevin Meyer, Curt Hanson, and Brad Gunderson will  
 represent the council on the committee. 

 
Ministry Reports: 

· Mission Endowment:  Coming up May 7; grant requests are always welcome. 
· WELCA 

Scrapbooking of the church’s records. Need new person to do this. 
National Quilting Day on March 16.  WELCA is hosting a quilting event. 
Salad Luncheon on April 20. Looking for volunteers. Next meeting on April 8. 

· Men’s Group:  Meeting coming up on Saturday the 16th at 8:30am 
 
Next meeting: April 16 at 7pm 
 
Adjourned with the Lord’s Prayer 
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WORSHIP SCHEDULE 
 
SUNDAY WORSHIP  
& EDUCATION 
  8:45am   Adult Class 
  9:00am   Church School  
  9:00am   Confirmation   
10:00am   WORSHIP 
11:00am   Fellowship 
 
WEDNESDAY WORSHIP & WWJ 
  5:00pm   Supper 
  6:00pm   WORSHIP &WWJ 
  7:00pm   Confirmation 
  7:00pm   Choir Rehearsal 

 
 

WELCA Bible Study 
Friday, April 5   10:00am 

 
Calling All Men 

Saturday, April 20     8:30am 

Youth Gathering Meeting 
Sunday, April 7   6:30pm 

 
Joy Circle Craft Event 

Sunday, April 14  2:00-4:00pm 
 

WELCA Salad Luncheon 
Saturday, April 20 

                   10:30am-1:00pm 
 

New Member Events 
Wednesday, April 24, 6:00pm 

Sunday, April 28, 10:00am 
 

Feed My Starving Children 
Greater Grand Forks MobilePack  

April 26-28  
ULC Packing - Saturday the 27th 
9:00-11:00am and 3:00-5:00pm 

 
See inside for much more! 


